

PAPER 5














REPORT ON ABAC/PECC MEETING ON FINANCIAL SYSTEM CAPACITY BUILDING, TAIPEI, THE FORMOSA REGENT TAIPEI HOTEL, CHINESE TAIPEI, 10TH MAY 2004

The evening meeting, chaired by Mr Mark Johnson, Chairman of ABAC Finance and Stability Working Group,  was attended by around 40 business people, academics and others,  who were  participants in the first day of the Joint ABAC/PECC Bond Market conference.  

Following welcoming comments by the Chairman, Dr. Jeffrey Koo, Co-chair of the FSWG and host for the Taipei ABAC meeting, and Dr. Soogil Young, Coordinator of the PECC Finance Forum also made welcoming remarks.   Dr. Young provided details of the various capacity building outputs being developed by the PECC Finance Forum.

Dr. Parrenas gave a brief overview of the first day of the Bond Market conference, noting the complexity of issues discussed, the need for coordination in each economy seeking to promote a bond market and between economies in the region.   The conference had stressed the need for reliable data, for improved disclosure of information and for transparency in documentation.   Regional initiatives to promote regional markets had also been discussed as had the importance of bond markets in managing risk.  There was a need to build on the synergies that emerged during the first day of the conference and for the Advisory Group to subsequently assess capacity building initiatives.

Mr. Waller outlined ABAC and PECC's role in developing capacity building initiatives to strengthen APEC financial systems and the key elements of the program of work that had been constructed following a meeting in Phuket, Thailand in September 2003.  He noted that the four substantive papers for consideration at the meeting had been prepared in response to the work program.

Mr. Dong-Soo Choi, speaking in his capacity as Vice Chairman of the Asian Bankers

Association, introduced an ABA Position paper "Preparing Asia-Pacific Bank Supervisors and Banks to Implement the New Basel Accord".   He noted ABA's support for the Basel Committee's efforts to strengthen banking systems through the promotion of sound risk management practices.   While a number of Asian emerging markets will not be ready to implement Basel 2 for several more years, it was the intention of many banks to adopt and develop risk management systems and to eventually qualify for the more advance risk measurement approaches under Basel 2.  ABA welcomes the efforts by the Basel Committee to promote cooperation and coordination between supervisors of home and host economies (in preparing for cross-border implementation), and encourages supervisory authorities in the Asia Pacific region to seize the opportunity to take first steps toward region-wide supervisory convergence in the application of Basel 2.  ABA supports public-private sector partnerships and the work of the Advisory Group on APEC Financial System Capacity Building.   There was a brief discussion on the arrangements being pursued through the Advisory Group in involving BIS in regional training programs for Basel 2. 

Professor Kevin Davis, Professor of Finance at Melbourne University, spoke to his paper on training programs organised by the Australian APEC Monash Study Centre for training regional  life insurance and pensions regulators and more recently, regional bank regulators and private bankers, members of the Asian Bankers' Association, in preparing for the implementation of Basel 2.   He noted that the Centre would be pleased to work with other economies to promote the public/private sector training model developed at the Monash Centre.   Noting also the strong demand for training, he pointed to the limits on resources that were available to finance participation by regulators and bankers in these kinds of courses.    The Chairman suggested that  that the funding matter be brought to the attention of APEC Finance Ministers who might  seek some adjustment in budget allocations to support training to strengthen financial systems.

A question was raised as to the relevance of Basel 2 for some emerging markets.  It was noted that the high level principles underpinning Basel 2 in terms of improving risk management assessment and accompanying systems and procedures in banks was highly relevant to banks in emerging markets.  The Basel Committee does involve an inclusive approach in the development of Basel 2 standards and the region is being consulted.  The Chairman pointed to the value of the frank and open discussion in the region on these complex issues,  which he believed to be exceedingly valuable.    He suggested thought be given as to how voluntary bodies, like the ABA and say the Thai Bankers' Association, might interact with regulatory agencies to deepen the processes for the implementation of Basel 2.   The idea of encouraging processes that lead to moral suasion in the financial community in embracing Basel 2 was raised.

Professor Davis spoke to his paper on Developing Financial Engineering Skills in the APEC region.  He asked if there was a gap in such skills and the reasons if gaps existed.  It was noted that the issue posed some difficulties.   If underlying market conditions posed risks, the private sector usually attempted to come up with response, product innovation and new modelling.  Professor Dietrich of the University of Southern California noted that a normal lecture format may not be particularly helpful in transferring knowledge and that an approach involving case studies of how experts in the finance sector had proposed responses and products might be a more meaningful way to approach any skills shortage.   A problem that could arise is that once skilled had been transferred to say a regulator in the public sector, that regulator could well find much more remunerative work in the private sector.    Dr. Choi observed that IT systems and sophisticated risk management systems can be bought in the market but the problem in adopting best financial engineering skills lay in a corporate culture that is not well tuned in to understanding the business and financial concepts involved.   He suggested that a real need exists to train top management in financial institutions.    Mr Bide noted that the most relevant matter was to involve risk incentives.  People learn and transfer knowledge by deal making.    

In concluding, the Chairman suggested that this matter might not rate as a priority on the Advisory Group agenda.

Professor Davis spoke to his paper on the IMF/World Bank Financial Sector Assessment Programs and the Involvement of the Private Sector.   He noted that private sector buy-in might contribute to reducing the longer run costs and the need for (ongoing assessments) in that the private sector might well become a useful advocate of reforms in an economy.   For the present there seems to be no academic articles on the value of private sector involvement in the process of assessment and the activity seems to be undertaken essentially by the public sector.   However, in discussion it was noted that ABAC had previously suggested private sector participation in FSAPs and that some assessments had in fact  involved private sector consultants who assessed particular standards in an economy  against relevant global international standards.   It was noted that this matter would be pursued further with the IMF and the World Bank.

Mr Waller spoke briefly to a proposal that ABAC/PECC would organise a workshop on the implementation of Basel 2 in banking systems in Chile, Peru and Mexico, at the time of the APEC Finance Ministers' Meeting in Santiago,  Chile in the period 2/3rd September 2004.  (Discussions are now proceeding with ABAC Chile and the Chilean Bankers' Association on progressing this matter).

The meeting was advised that ABAC New Zealand had generously offered to host the second formal meeting of the Advisory Group on APEC Financial System Capacity Building.  This will be convened in the afternoon of 19th August 2004 during the third ABAC 2004 meeting in Auckland.  

The Chairman invited participants to the Auckland meeting, thanked Dr. Koo and Dr. Parrenas for hosting the meeting and for their warm and generous hospitality.

Ken Waller,

ABAC FSWG Coordinator
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